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Letter from Mrs Lomas 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

Thank you for your well wishes over the last few weeks. I am pleased to share that I am feeling much 

better and returned to school yesterday. I would like to pass on my thanks to the Governing Body and Mrs 

Walsh for supporting the school with interim arrangements, to Mrs Day and the senior leadership team 

for ‘stepping up’ in my absence and to each wonderful member of staff who have pulled together to 



ensure that life at Lower Park has continued as normal for the children. I am sure that you will agree that 

they have done a fabulous job.  

You will also be aware that the school had an Ofsted Inspection this week. Staff were very proud of the 

children’s attitude, including behaviour during lesson visits and their interactions with the inspectors. 

Thank you for your support of the school, via your overwhelmingly positive responses to the survey. We 

expect the final report to be published in roughly thirty days, at which point we will share it with you.  

Christmas is definitely on its way and we look forward to all the festive plans for the weeks ahead.  

Best wishes, 

Amelia Lomas 

The winning house this week is Blue House who may wear their own 

clothes on Monday. 

Commendation Awards 

This is awarded by the class teacher to children who have been demonstrating the school values. 

Congratulations go to: 

Jessica H 

Isaac F 

Ella L 

Alice P 

Renee C 

Renesmee M 

Chantelle B 

Jack M 



Albie B 

Max LM 

Reception 

In Reception, we helped Paddington Bear make a new raincoat to keep him dry in the rainy weather. We 

discussed that it must keep the water out and worked as a group to find the best material to use to make 

his new coat. We enjoyed testing the different fabrics to find a waterproof material. 

 



 

 



KS1 

The highlight of our week in KS1 was our trip to Weaver Hall. We learned more about what life was like in 

1666 and The Great Fire of London. We enjoyed many role play and art activities as well as learning lots 

of facts!  

 



 

 



 

 



 

LKS2 

In English, we are reading about Odysseus from Greek mythology. We have been using our knowledge of 

the character to play ‘what would Odysseus do?’ and producing our own scenarios in the game. The 

children have also been learning about mythical creatures and designing their own creature. In DT, we 

have carried out our own research and made our final design ready to bake and eat our own bread next 

week! The children have had a fantastic week, well done Year 3 and Year 4! 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

UKS2 

This week in UKS2 the children have continued to be actively engaged in meaningful learning experiences. 



The work on Anti-Bullying has continued with the children enthusiastically participating in an anti-

bullying workshop, using role-play scenarios to develop practical skills and cultivate empathy. We 

encourage you to extend these discussions about kindness and standing up against bullying at home. 

In history, the children have delved into Viking longships—impressive vessels crafted with overlapping 

planks for speed.  These ships played a crucial role in Viking invasions due to their shallow draft and 

manoeuvrability. On average, they were 20 to 30 meters long, accommodating both warriors and 

provisions. Why not ask them what clinker-built means? 

We're so very proud of our children's positive attitude and focus this week; their excitement for learning 

reflects their commitment and enthusiasm for school. 

Please may we also remind you that maths homework books need to come in on a Wednesday and we 

will re issue them by Friday.   

Thank you for your continued support. 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 



Poppy Appeal 

 

1 - Thank you for supporting this again this year. 

Stockport Grammar School Year 5 Art Competition 

If children in Year 5 wish to enter this Art Competition they should please bring their entries to Miss Cork 

by January 12th January 2024. 



 



Message from Cheshire Police 

 

2 - Look out for the notices  outside school next week 



 

 

PTA  

Santa is visiting Lower Park  



We are delighted that Santa is coming to our Christmas Fair on 2nd December. If your children would like 

to visit him in his grotto you can make an appointment at the school office from Monday morning at a 

cost of £3 per child and please let them know if your child cannot have chocolate.  

Bag2School Collection 28th November 

See flyer below for details. Bags may be brought to school on the day from 7.30am until 9.00am and 

placed in the grassed area to the right of the main school gate as you come in.  

7th December -  Wreath Night See flyer for details- Tickets still available from the school office  

Christmas Fair - Saturday 2nd December (11.30 - 2.30) 

Thank you for all the donations today .  

Next Friday  - 1 Dec  - We are asking for donations of baked Christmassy goodies or a £1 donation and in 

return children may wear Christmas themed clothes (jumpers/t-shirts/dresses/shirts/socks-anything! 



 

3 - Tickets at £40 each 



 



Dates for the diary 

 

Diary dates for Autumn 2023 

27th November - School photo online ordering deadline at midnight 

28th November - 9.00am Deadline for orders via school  

2 December - PTA Christmas Fair 

5th December - Fluenz vaccination for all children  

7th December-  PTA Wreath Night  

Monday 11th December - KS2 Sing the Christmas Story - at St Georges Church (Please complete survey on 

school spider to give permission for your child to take part)  

Monday 11th December -  KS1 & FS dress rehearsal pm 

Wednesday 13th December   -  KS1 & FS Nativity afternoon 

Thursday 14th December  -  KS1 & FS Nativity evening 

Monday 18th December – KS2 panto at Buxton late back to school 

Monday 18th December - KS1& FS travelling panto in school  



Thursday 21st December  - Christmas Parties, Christmas Dinner & Talent Show 

Friday 22nd December         School closes at 3.20 for Christmas holiday    

Community noticeboard 

 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 


	Contents:
	Letter from Mrs Lomas
	The winning house this week is Blue House who may wear their own clothes on Monday.
	Commendation Awards
	Reception
	KS1
	LKS2
	UKS2
	Poppy Appeal
	Stockport Grammar School Year 5 Art Competition
	Message from Cheshire Police
	PTA
	Dates for the diary
	Community noticeboard

